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Shire Notes, Community Land Care News, Community Activities,  

Notices, Birthdays and Upcoming Events 
All supplies and materials are kindly donated by the Shire of Woodanilling.   

  



Shire Notes 

2022 COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

Council Decision at the November 2021     

Ordinary Council Meeting was that the 2022 

Council Meeting Dates are to be the second 

last Tuesday of each month. 

15 February 2022 

15 March 2022 

19 April 2022 

24 May 2022 

21 June 2022 

19 July 2022 

23 August 2022 

20 September 2022 

18 October 2022 

22 November 2022 

20 December 2022 

SHIRE CLOSING TIMES 

Depot closed 20 December –  4 January 

Shire closed Noon 24 December– 3 January  

 

Woodanilling Tip closed Christmas, Boxing 

Day and New Years Day  

 

EMERGENCY CONTACTS 

Works– 0404 492 471 

CEO– 0428 032 089 

Ranger enquiries—0424 704 812 

Staff & Councillors wish everyone a safe & 

Happy Christmas & New Year  

R U PREPARED 

20/21 BUSHFIRE SEASON 

Bushfire Season is upon us and we want to ensure the safety and readiness of our          

community. Do you have your preparedness plan in place? Have you had the discussion 

with your family and do they know your plan? In preparation for the fire season, you will 

find a DFES advertisement about preparedness.  

The link below will direct you to a website to help you put together your bushfire plan. We 

wish you all a  happy festive season if you are travelling on the roads don’t drive tired and 

stay safe 

https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/  

https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/


WOODANILLING BANNERS 

The main street of Woodanilling is looking very colourful with the hanging of 3 
new banners to celebrate Christmas. Lovingly designed by the very talented  
local artist Taneika Simpson, the banners where painted by the students and 
teachers from Woodanilling Primary School, The Woodanilling Playgroup   
mothers and children, and the third banner was painted by members of the 
CWA and the Men’s Shed. This project has been a wonderful community  
minded project and we look forward to creating more celebratory seasonal 
banners. 

 

Shire Notes 



 

 
2022 Recycling Calendar – January - June 

 

January 
S M T W T F S 
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

       
 

February 
S M T W T F S 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28      

       
 

March 
S M T W T F S 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

       
 

April 
S M T W T F S 
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

       
 

May 
S M T W T F S 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

       
 

June 
S M T W T F S 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

       
 

What can be recycled? 
  Glass jars & bottles Rinsed. Lids removed. No table glassware (eg drink glasses) 

  Cans & foil products Aluminium & steel food & beverage cans, aluminium & 
foil products. Rinse cans & wipe foil. Attached lids are ok.  

  All milk and juice cartons Rinsed. No silver lined UHT cartons. 

  Plastic bottles, containers & lids Rinsed. Soft drink, milk & detergent bottles with recycling 
symbols 1, 2, 3 or 5.  

  Mixed paper Newspapers, cereal boxes, frozen food boxes, office paper, 
junk mail, shredded paper, magazines & phone books 

  NO plastic wrap or bags, disposable coffee cups, styrofoam, polystyrene, batteries, 
nappies, garden waste, food scraps, paint tins, clothing, 
building rubble or kitty litter.  

 



FOR A SAFER STATE

September/2020/V1.0

The information contained in this material is provided voluntarily as a public service by the Department of Fire and Emergency Services (DFES). This 
material has been prepared in good faith and is derived from sources believed to be reliable and accurate at the time of publication. Nevertheless, the 
reliability and accuracy of the information cannot be guaranteed and DFES expressly disclaims liability for any act or omission done or not done in the 
reliance on the information and for any consequences whether direct or indirect, arising from such act or omission. This publication is intended to be 
a guide only and viewers should obtain their own independent advice and make their own necessary inquiries.

HOW DO I KEEP  
INFORMED?

FIRES CAN HAPPEN SUDDENLY AND CHANGE QUICKLY, SO DON’T RELY ON RECEIVING A WARNING. It’s your 
responsibility to stay informed and alert. Be flexible – get emergency information from multiple sources 
and never rely on any one source of information. Take these four steps to help you keep informed about 
bushfires and emergencies near you:

STAY 
CONNECTED
Connected communities are 
safer communities.

Join a Bushfire Ready Group 
to get to know the risk in 
your local area.

Keep in contact with 
neighbours, friends and 
family, especially during high 
fire-risk day.

Talk to your local brigade 
about how to prepare for a 
bushfire.

MONITOR 
OFFICIAL 
WARNINGS
During an emergency 
monitor what’s happening. 
You can find bushfire alerts 
and warnings at:

Emergency WA 
emergency.wa.gov.au

DFES Public Information 
13 DFES (13 3337)

DFES Facebook 
facebook.com/dfeswa

DFES Twitter 
twitter.com/dfes_wa

ABC Radio or 6PR 
Your local radio frequency

RSS feeds  
(subscribe via www.
emergency.wa.gov.au)

STAY ALERT  
If you can see or smell 
a bushfire – that’s your 
warning.

Your surroundings could 
be the best source of 
information. 

If you live in, or near bush, 
you need to stay alert. If 
there are signs of a bushfire 
you could be in danger. Act 
immediately to keep you and 
your family safe.

KEEP YOUR 
DETAILS UP  
TO DATE
A telephone warning might 
be sent to your mobile 
phone or landline in extreme 
circumstances. This warning 
system (Emergency Alert) 
uses the address held by 
your phone company. 

Keep your address details 
up to date with your phone 
company to give yourself the 
best chance of receiving a 
warning if one is issued.

For more information visit  
dfes.wa.gov.au/bushfire 

or contact DFES Community Preparedness:  
Community.Preparedness@dfes.wa.gov.au 

or 9395 9816



WOODY MENS 
SHED 

 

 
The Woody Men’s Shed’s— December for 2021  

Corner Robinson and Burt Road, 
Woodanilling 

New members welcome. 

 

 
Well another year has gone by and we are all a little older and wiser. The 
years weather was interesting to say the least and if you liked it wet it was 
your year. Nonetheless summer is now here and with luck we will have a 
quiet one and we at the Shed implore the community to be summer safe to 
ensure we do not have any major fires. 
 
Over the past few weeks we have been busy finishing our new trailer and  
constructing a few Christmas trees for our Shed, the Shire and the local  
hotel. 

 

That’s about it for 2021 and with that, the President and members of the 
Shed would like to wish the Woodanilling Community a very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous 2022. 

 

Its not set in stone yet but we may be closed over the Christmas – new year 
period. 

    

We are open and welcome new members Tuesday and Wednesday morn-
ings from about 8.30am till noon, although finish time is flexible according 
to the weather and how we are feeling. 

 

You can contact us at the Shed or by phone: 
 
President - Brian Paddon: 04073387010 
 
Vice President - Steve Fitzpatrick: 0410393296 
 
Secretary - Rod Marshall: 0437014941 (please leave a message) 



The CWA has been trundling along this year but busy catering events have occurred mostly 

in this last quarter of the year. Our joint efforts with the Woody School P&C have also been  

successful - old experience with young enthusiasm! With dwindling numbers of participants 

we're looking to meet with other groups more regularly next year to broaden horizons. Once 

again I extend an invitation to all women in the Shire to come along and be part of an  

Australia -wide organisation that seeks to nurture comradery and support. 

At this time of the year we know that it can be lonely and families cannot always be  

together. If you are one or know of someone who may be in need of a little tenderness and 

just an, "Are you OK?" give a thought and share some good cheer. We could all do with it 

from time to time.  

Best wishes to everyone for a safe, happy and healthy Christmas and New Year. 

It was wonderful to see smiling 

faces and satisfied customers at 

the Woodanilling Seniors  

Christmas Lunch last Friday. 

Numbers were down on previous 

years but it was perfect weather 

to enjoy a Christmas dinner with 

friends . I'm sure no-one went 

home hungry! 

CWA CHRISTMAS LUNCH 



Woodanilling  Playgroup  

Playgroup meetings are held every Thursday at the Woodanilling 
Pavilion 9:30am.  We currently have a Facebook messenger 
group for existing members to stay connected and a WHATS App 
Group. If you would like to enquire or join please contact Kahlia  
0439 754 391 or Brooke  0437 313 060.  

Alternatively visit the public Facebook page 
called Woodanilling Playgroup.  

 

Woodanilling Community Church 

 

I want to tell you that there is a God and I’m willing to share my amazing experiences 

with you.  

Please join me and others, every second Sunday of each month, starting at 10am, as I am 

willing to share my stories with you all. 

Marion Taylor– 0422 447 857  

 

SHORT MAT BOWLS 

COME AND GIVE IT A GO 

 

WE PLAY ON MONDAYS AT 2.00PM AND CHARGE $3 PER DAY WHICH INCLUDES TEA AND BISCUITS 

WE DO 3 X 10 WEEKS WITH A WINNER EACH TIME, WITH 2 WEEKS BREAK IN BETWEEN EACH SET.   

THEN THE WINNERS PLAY OFF FOR THE GRAND CHAMPION FOR THE YEAR. 

YOU WILL BE MADE MOST WELCOME. 

 

FOR MORE DETAILS PLEASE CONTACT MARION TAYLOR ON 0422 447 857 OR 

MIKE JONES ON 0487 113 096 

 



WEDNESDAY 26TH   

JANUARY 2022 

Woodanilling's local residents & visitors are invited by 
the Council to join us for breakfast starting from 
7:30am located at the Woodanilling Recreation 

Complex. It’s a free family event with an included 
breakfast, Australia Day Awards as well as a 
Citizenship Ceremony, join us in celebration. 

FREE EVENT! 

ALL WELCOMED AND ENCOURAGED TO HAVE A GREAT TIME WITH OUR COMMUNITY 



Email: wwlandcare@westnet.com.au   │   Phone: 9861 2222   │   Mob: 0428 231 506       

 

 

 
 

Successful Projects  

Well we are happy to report that we will be    

moving into 2022 with a few more projects 

 

We were successful in gaining funding to erect a 

bird hide and wildlife signage at Rushy Swamp for 

next year. We are currently underway with       

contracting and would expect action on this to be 

mid to late next year depending on when the 

edge of the lake dries out. 

 

Along with this, we have also been successful in getting a satellite site for 

DPIRD pasture trials. We will be investigating certain pasture mix benefits for 

quantity feed gap in Autumn and the quality feed gap in Spring. 

 

Watch this space for more info and upcoming field days! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:wwlandcare@westnet.com.au


Email: wwlandcare@westnet.com.au   │   Phone: 9861 2222   │   Mob: 0428 231 506       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Snake Removal Service 

Now summer is well and truly here, we are seeing snakes out and about. 

WWLZ now offers snake removal services. 

Gen has completed training in venomous snake handling and has the        

equipment to remove snakes if you find one where it shouldn’t be! 

 

 

If you have a snake in your house/yard/shed 

etc. firstly restrain all small children and pets, 

if you can contain it in the location (e.g. close 

the door to the room and block off the 

bottom with a towel) do so. Do not             

antagonize the snake. Generally they will 

pass right by you if you do not move, (e.g. 

lifting your foot will draw their attention). 

Call Gen on 0428 231 506 and she will come 

with all the safety equipment and capture 

the snake. After capture will be released into 

bush reserve well out of town.  

 

 

mailto:wwlandcare@westnet.com.au


Email: wwlandcare@westnet.com.au   │   Phone: 9861 2222   │   Mob: 0428 231 506       

 

 

 

 

Beaufort River Pig Problem 

Those of you who are living over near the Beaufort River system may be aware 

of the increasing number of feral pigs being sighted along the river and           

associated wetlands and vegetation. 

 

This week Gen went on the road to deliver some information packages to those 

who are situated around the river system, dropping off packages into road mail 

boxes.  

Many people do not still maintain a mail box however, so there may be a few 

people who have missed out. 

 

The  info pack outlines ways to approach pig control and useful people to get in 

contact with if you need any assistance, and information about available  

equipment you can hire through WWLZ to help. 

 

We are happy to provide this information to anyone who has concerns about 

feral pigs, just get in touch with Gen at the office and she will send you a pack. 

 

 

 

 
. 
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Hello! Can you believe that we only have one more weeks left of school?!  

 

Over the past two weeks, the children have been painting an amazing Christmas banner provided by the shire. 

All children had the opportunity to paint part of both sides of the banner. On one side, there is a sheep wearing 

Christmas underwear - which the children thought was hilarious, and they all wanted to paint the undies! The 

other side had Rudolph the red nose Reindeer, who had decorations hanging from his antlers - this was another 

big hit with the kids. The banner is now hanging outside of the Shire, please go and check it out! 

 

On Wednesday 1st December, we had our last Kindergarten orientation day, which was a teddy bears picnic! In 

preparation for it, on Tuesday, the children made some snacks to have during the picnic. One group were making 

honey joys with Miss Hannan. Their skills were tested when they had to melt butter, honey, and sugar over the 

stove, pour it over the corn flakes and mix. They turned out fantastic! The other group were then making milo 

balls with myself! They had to use their muscles to crush a packet of biscuits using a rolling pin. They then mixed 

in milo, condensed milk, and coconut and rolled them into balls. The children then enjoyed eating the rest off 

their hands once they were finished rolling.  

 

The Kindergarten children, along with the Pre-Kindergarten children, made a bear mask with Miss Fidler, played 

outside with some water toys, and made a melted snowman biscuit with Chappy. We all then sat down to enjoy 

our picnic on the grass. It was a fantastic morning with wonderful weather.  

 

The students also embarked on a Habitat Walk with Gen Harvey from Lancare. Gen showed us the sort of places 

animals like to burrow and nest. The children learned about the different kinds of places that made good homes 

for small animals and birds. 
 

Georgia Nelson 
Classroom Teacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the classroom  



 

  

 



 

  
 





 Invitation for The Woodanilling Community to attend the 

Christmas Eve Service 
Held on Friday 24 December 2021 at 6PM 

Located at Woodanilling Church, Robinson Road East 

 

 

 

Come and make a joyful noise to the Lord to thank Him 
for the gift of Jesus. 

 

Adults, young people and children are encouraged to 
bring musical instruments, tambourines and shakers. 

All enquiries to go through Sue on 0429 089 915,  
Marion on 0422 447 857 or Annabel on 0477 042 653 

 

We look forward to seeing you there.  
 

 



The Author Louise Higham is coming to 

Woodanilling! She will be located at the 

CWA Hall on Wednesday 15 December 

2021 from 9.30am - 4.00pm 

Not only will it be a great event you will 

be able to purchase her books for $50 at 

the event cant forget to mention the 

Scones and tea at hand courtesy of Barb.  

**Cash or Cheque accepted No  

Eftpos facilities available.** 

 
From Woodanilling to War is a collection of biographies  

comprising 220 personal stories of service in the First and  

Second World Wars, accompanied by more than 100  

photographs. 

They were ordinary people who volunteered for service when their 

nation called. They were wounded in action and suffered debilitating 

illnesses. Some became prisoners of war. Some never returned and lie 

buried in foreign soil or lost forever on the battlefields. From 

Woodanilling to War records their commitment and sacrifice. 

 
Please contact the Author Louise Higham on 0400 857 002 for more 
information. 
 



Richard and his best friend Danny Bigwell from 

Broomehill 

It is with deep hurt and shock that I am writing this to inform our community of 

Richard Bessell-Browne's sudden passing on the evening of 30 November in a 

motor vehicle accident.  Richard is remembered by many as a gentle, loving and 

generous person.  Always jolly and had a smile for everyone.  He remembered 

everyone - never forgot a face.  Richard was a proud and independent man who 

never asked for help. He had the biggest heart and just loved his social life and 

his family. 

We wish to sincerely thank our wonderful neighbours, who attended on the evening 

of the accident, for your amazing kindness that night and following day.  Thanks to 

Mervyn and Yvonne Hislop, Penny, Damien, Barry and Sandra Shackley, Ben Ball and 

Jack.  A huge thank you to Brian Gray for his tireless dedication and to Kim Rhodes 

for his hard work too. To our son Lee Bessell-Browne, for jumping in and helping to 

harvest and transport some of Richard's grain. We simply could not have managed 

without all these wonderful people. 

It is in our hearts that we remember Richard as a Loving husband of Karen, father of 

Karl (Deceased) & Kirsten.  Grandfather of Olivia, Thomas and Aleece.  Big brother of 

Sally, Elizabeth (Deceased) and Peter.  Brother-in-law to Jon (deceased) , Brent and  

Wendy.  Uncle to Deborah, Michelle, Lee, Melanie, Sharyn and Amber. 

From the bottom of our broken hearts, 

Peter and Wendy Bessell-Browne and family                                     

Forever in our hearts may he rest in peace and love. 
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Festive Road Safety:  
The Fatal Five

The issue

The Fatal Five:

Do not become a Fatal Five Statistic. Be safe this Festive Season.

30 fatalities occurred on Australian roads in a 12 
day period starting December 23rd in 2020.

Across Australia, the following total annual 
fatalities were caused by the Fatal Five

Do not drink under 
the influence of drugs 

and/or alcohol Do not send or read a text 
message while driving or better 

yet — don’t use your phone.

Plan your journey 
to avoid fatigue

Always wear 
a seat belt

Stick to the speed limitHave a designated 
driver or use a car 

service

The festive season is considered to be one of the most 
dangerous times to travel on Australian roads.

Each year people die or are seriously injured as a result of road 
crashes while travelling to see friends and family over the 
extended holiday break.

Failure to wear a seatbelt

156 vehicle occupants killed were 
not wearing a seat belt or restraint

Fatigue

240–360 fatal crashes were 
related to driver fatigue Speeding

481 fatal crashes were 
caused by speeding

Intoxication (drugs 
and/or alcohol

94 drivers killed had a blood 
alcohol concentration (BAC)  

above the legal limit

Distraction/Inattention

300 fatal crashes were due to 
driver distraction and inattention;

73 drivers killed had an 
illegal drug in their system

100

60











Name: Date:

Christmas Crossword

DOWN

2. Light made of wax.

3. It looks like a man made of snow.

4. In what season is Christmas Day?

5. He brings children their presents on Christmas
day.

7. Homemade and cut into various shapes related to
Christmas.

8. Sent by mail as an expression of goodwill at
Christmastime.

11. Santa Claus is coming to...

12. On January 1st we say "Happy New .........."

ACROSS

1. You can fill it with small toys, candy, fruit or coins.

6. A popular Christmas color.

7. A hard candy with stripes.

9. Santa Claus comes through it.

10. People have it in their home and like to decorate
it.

13. Santa's helpers.

14. Used to count the days of Advent in anticipation
of Christmas.

15. It's cold and white.

WINTER CANDLE ELVES COOKIES

CHIMNEY CHRISTMAS TREE SNOW TOWN

SANTA CLAUS SNOWMAN ADVENT CALENDAR YEAR

STOCKINGS CARD CANDY CANE GREEN

1 2 3 4

5 6

7 8

9

10 11

12

13 14

15

Free Printable Crossword www.AllFreePrintable.com



Sudoku	-	Medium	Set	1
Puzzle	6

Copyright	©	2008-2019	DadsWorksheets.com
These	Math	Worksheets	are	provided	for	personal,	homeschool	or	classroom	use.

Solve	each	Sudoku	puzzle!

6 1 2 7 8
2 9 7 4 1
7 3 1 9

7 3 4 9 2
3 2 4 7
9 2 1 7 3
4 2 3 1 7
1 7 8 2
7 9 1 3

6 9 5 1 3
1 9 2

4 5 3 1
1 6 9
5 9 3 1

9 3 1 4 5 6
2 7 6 4 3

1 5 9 2
4 6 9 5 1

4 9 5
5 2 7 4

6 7 5 8
5 7 4

7 4 5 3 2
6 2 7 5

9 7 4 6
4 2 7 5 3
3 5 2 7

7 8 4 5 1
1 5 9 6
4 5 1 7 8 9
9 7 8 4

5 8 4 1 7
4 9 1 8
8 9 3 7

9 7 8 4
5 1 4 9



Colouring in Competition– Submit your entry to the Shire Office or email woody.wongi2020@gmail.com 

Best entries will be published in the next Wongi 



 

 

 
 

  When you buy from a small business an actual person does a little happy dance.  

Be the cause of someone’s happy dance today. 

Support our local Woodanilling businesses.  

Woodanilling General Store  opening and closing hours 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 7.30am to 3pm 

Wednesday 7.30am to 12.00pm 

We will open Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday for group bookings only 

Thursday & Friday– 4pm to late  Saturday & Sunday– 12pm to late 

Remember to always book due to restrictions- 9823 1508 or 0427 479 423. 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE 

Did you know that we have 4 JP’s in Woodanilling?  Well we have and they are: 

Ray Baxter  9823 1546 

Russel Thomson  0419 950 217 

Peter Bartholomeusz 0447 771 511 

Stephen Jefferies    9823 1508 



 

 FIREWOOD 

Spilt Jarrah/Yate/

White Gum 

Call 0429 985 129 



Phone : Tim Brown 

0418 470 920 or  98231 115 

timothy.brown@bigpond.com 

Woodanilling Spreading  

Service 

Spreading service for  

Woodanilling &  

surrounding areas. 

Load Cells & GPS, Loader  

Lime, Super, Urea 

Pick up from CSBP Wagin  

available. 

 



FOR  ALL  YOUR  

MECHANICAL REPAIRS   

AND  SERVICING 

CALL  YOUR  LOCAL   

MECHANIC   

BOB  HYNDMAN  PH:  0438 

441 390 

Please note the Containers for 

Change Wagin Depot is open on 

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday 

to drop off your containers.   

Processing days are Thursday,   

Friday & Saturday 

Fast Friendly Drive Through    

Service  

Boxes of Organic Food Delivered 

Weekly to your Door. 

Place orders via 

www.thelittlebigstore.com.au 

Register your interest by email:  

candjspeight@westnet.com. 

Do u need your canola swathed?   

If so, please call Braden on 0437 817 047 

$38 per hectare 

+ GST 

 



3rd Angela Owen 15th Alex Douglas 

5th David Hislop 16th Donald Carter 

6th Penny Shackley 17th Peter Wilhelm 

7th Kyeisha Hayward 18th Mal Baxter 

7th Nicholas Wilcox 18th Josh Kippin 

7th Sheila Hughes 21st Tex Wise 

8th Mark Hislop 22nd Cathi Bessell-Browne 

11th Marilyn Mills 24th Jaylin Hayward 

11th Joseph Shackley 25th Rhys Mader 

13th Amy Bolt 25th Bridget Powell 

13th Eva Wise 25th Heather Thaxton 

14th Rick Wise 27th Vaughan Baker 

14th Tim Brown 29th Charlie Bessell-Browne 

15th Tony Boult 30th Lucy Quartermaine 

15th Lara Owen   

1st Bonnie Eckersley 18th Morris Trimming 

2nd Kerry Crosby 20th Damien Stephens 

2nd Kevin Powell 21st Julie Brown 

2nd Pip Treloar 23rd Ian Garstone 

5th Bryce Passfield 28th Serenity Shackley 

11th Lynette Carew-Reid 29th Hugh McFarland 

12th Frank Mader 30th Benjamin Wilhelm 

13th Mitchell Baxter 30th Shaun Shackley 

15th Helle Crossley 30th Sam Trimming 

18th Kahlia Stephens 30th Tegan Wise 
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Year 2021 

533.20 

NEXT WONGI –  

FRIDAY 11th February 2022 

 

JANUARY CALENDAR 

1st New Years Day Public Holiday 

26th Australia Day Breakfast– Woody Rec Centre 

DECEMBER CALENDAR 

16th End of Term 4 for school 

17th Community Christmas Tree– Centenary Park 5.30pm 

21st Council meeting– 4pm 

25th Christmas Day 

26th Boxing Day  
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